
Dear [Name of Candidate]
My name is [Name] and I live in your riding. Dementia is a growing concern in Nova Scotia, impacting thousands of families, including my own. The number of people affected by this condition is increasing every year, making it crucial for us to proactively address this issue. 
The experience of living with dementia or caring for someone with dementia is incredibly challenging—not just for those diagnosed, but also for their families, friends, and caregivers. 
According to a report published by the Alzheimer Society of Canada, the number of people in Nova Scotia living with dementia is expected to nearly double by 2050. It’s essential that we have robust support systems in place to manage this growing need. 
A dementia diagnosis often requires significant support from family members and the healthcare system. Unfortunately, many people living with dementia and their caregivers struggle to get a diagnosis and find much needed services and resources. The journey can be unexpectedly costly, stressful, and frustrating, as I know from personal experience. 
Here are some key areas I hope you will consider improving to support individuals like me and our community. Dementia affects so many lives, and enhancing dementia care in Nova Scotia benefits everyone, ensuring that all can age with dignity and respect. 
Four dementia support priorities for Nova Scotia (identified by the Alzheimer Society of Nova Scotia):
1. Help break down stigma and social isolation by funding and promoting a targeted dementia awareness campaign for health care professionals to increase understanding that dementia is not a normal part of aging.
 
2. Improve the diagnosis experience by promoting the Best Practice Toolkit for Dementia Diagnosis, Management and Care Planning developed for primary health care providers as part of the Nova Scotia Dementia Strategy.
 
3. Encourage dementia friendly community developments by including specific funding for dementia friendly community initiatives in the Age-Friendly Communities Grant program, especially for equity deserving communities. 
 
4. Increase investments across the care continuum for people living with dementia and their care partners by ensuring that the right support is available at the right time including respite for care partners.

Thank you for taking the time to read about my experiences with dementia. I look forward to hearing your thoughts on these priorities and what you will do to improve dementia support in our province. 
Sincerely,
